
Irrigation Ordinance Update 09-08-2021 

Well 4 Update 

All of the equipment for the well is now on site and being installed.  The electric meter is 
being connected on Wednesday, September 8th. We are waiting for the utility company 
to confirm a date for powering up the site, and once that is confirmed we can start 
checking through all of the well systems and testing the well. The contractor for the 
project is confident that the last week of September is going to be the time when the well 
will begin production. 

All of the existing watering restrictions will remain in place until that time. If we are able 
to get a more favorable date from utility company, that could bring the startup date 
forward. If we are able to bring the startup date forward staff will post an update with the 
new details. 

Sod Installation

Staff are currently negotiating with builders to identify the possibility of a phased 
approach for installation of new sod prior to well 4 being on-line.  This will only work if 
water usage continues to trend downwards due to cooler weather and less irrigation 
usage.  If water usage increases, staff may need to reconsider this arrangement.




